MWA PRESIDENT'S LETTER JUNE 2014

WITH A LITTLE HELP FROM MY FRIENDS

Dear Sisters

What a wonderful day we had in Baildon! The sun shone and we had a wonderful time of worship and fellowship. On behalf of MWA I would like to thank the Sisters and Brothers of Baildon, Horton and Fulneck for their hard work – I hope you thought it was worth it! As usual we raised an amazing amount of money for such a small organisation, £7,604 which will go to, Summer Camp, Oscar, PIPS and Bishop Kisanji School for girls in Tanzania, with some left over for next year's project suggestions.

The day before MWA Day, Central Committee met at Horton and a wonderful day was had there also.

I was re-elected as President and Sr Naomi Barker as Home and Overseas Secretary. Sr Gillian Taylor was elected as treasurer for the one year remaining of the three year cycle.

The chosen theme for next year is "With God in the Garden"

Unfortunately, no firm offer was made to host an MWA Day next year, but since MWA Day, I have received a tentative offer and I hope to know definitely shortly.

Project money was distributed as follows: immediate donations of £250 to Sense and The Cinnamon Trust; £500 to Alzheimer's Society, Cancer Focus in N.Ireland, St Basil's Trust, Harrington Project, Connect 2014, and for Bibles and Rent in New Delhi; £1000 to the mobile seminary in Burundi, support for two Haitian students in Jamaica and rent for the church in Elbasan, Albania.

The project money for next year is as follows: Summer Camp £500, European Women's Conference in N.Ireland £1000, £1000 to the Poppy Project and £2000 to a combination of Moravian Projects in Albania and Burundi.

I hope all this makes sense, please contact either myself or your District Leader for more details. I am sure Naomi will be providing more details of the projects we are supporting in her papers over the coming year.

As this is my last letter before Summer, may I wish you all a restful and refreshing time!

Yours in Christ

Sr Janet Cooper

